BOROUGH OF MOUNT ARLINGTON BOARD OF HEALTH

Regular Meeting Minutes September 13, 2021 6:30 PM

1. Call Meeting to Order

2. Adequate Notice of this meeting was advertised in the Daily Record and the Roxbury Register. The Notice is posted on the Bulletin Board in the Lobby of the Borough Hall.

3. Flag Salute

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was recited.

4. Roll Call

Beth BaRoss, Roy Morance, Linda Tuorinsky, and Rebecca Keenan as well as Trevor Weigle, and Derrick Webb were present. Andrew Cangiano and Sheila Studint were absent.

5. Presentations

A. None

6. Approval of Minutes

A. May 10, 2021 Regular Meeting Minutes

Mrs. Tuorinsky moved to approve the May 10, 2021 Meeting Minutes with one correction.

Second: Mrs. Keenan

Roll Call:

All in Favor: Aye
Opposed: None
Abstain: None

Motion Approved

7. Approval of Sanitarian's and Nursing Report

A. May through August 2021

Mr. Weigle gave a brief overview of the May through August 2021 Sanitarian's and Nursing Report. The following highlights were noted:

- 73% of Mount Arlington residence are fully vaccinated for COVID-19 and 79% of residence have received one dose. Booster shots are expected to become available later this month.
- Mr. Webb reviewed the two unsatisfactory recreational bathing inspections at Lake Shore pool and Knolls Beach. The issue at Lake Shore pool was easily fixed. Knolls Beach is a property owners' association where residents pay a fee to use the beach. Their issues are extensive including lack of the following items:
 - o Signage
 - o Aquatic plan
 - o Beach supervision guidelines
 - o Spine board, rescue tube and throw line
 - o First aid kit

Knolls Beach issues have become a court matter.

Mr. Webb went on to note that more summonses have been issued in Mount Arlington as well as the other jurisdictions Mount Olive covers.

The new Home Baking regulation went into effect this month. The Borough might see an increase in home baking requests.

Mrs. Tuorinsky moved to approve the May through August 2021 Sanitarian's and Nursing Report

Second: Mr. Morance

Roll Call:

All in Favor: Aye
Opposed: None
Abstain: None

Motion Approved

8. Resolutions

A. None

9. Proposed Ordinance Review

- A. Chapter 191 Food Handling (§ 191-2. License fees)
 - a. All establishments: \$150.
 - **b.** Mobile units: \$250. (Change to \$100)
 - c. (Add) Temporary Food Vendors (Not to Exceed 3 Consecutive days): \$50

The Board of Health reviewed the proposed changed to Chapter 191 Food Handling ordinance. Mr. Webb explained that Mount Arlington did not have a fee for temporary food vendors such as food trucks. To elevate this issue the Temporary Food Vendor license fee is being recommended which is in line with what other towns are doing.

Mr. Webb reviewed definitions:

- All Establishments are retail food establishment such as restaurants.
- Mobile units are ice cream trucks, Schwan's Home Service. Mobil units are required to apply for a solicitor license through the Clerk's office and go through background checks.
- Temporary Food Vendors are food trucks

Beth Dwyer mentioned that this proposed ordinance change will go before Mayor and Council for their review/approval. She also suggested the Board vote on the proposed ordinance change to assure all members are in agreement.

Roll Call:

All in Favor: Aye
Opposed: None
Abstain: None

Motion Approved

10. Correspondence

- A. Sustainable Jersey Newsletter dated September 7, 2021
- **B.** Sustainable Jersey Newsletter dated August 25, 2021
- C. Sustainable Jersey Newsletter dated August 10, 2021
- D. Sustainable Jersey Newsletter dated July 15, 2021
- E. Sustainable Jersey Newsletter dated May 17, 2021

The Board of Health members briefly reviewed the correspondence.

11. New Business

- A. Animal Census started August 18, 2021
- **B.** Rabies Clinic scheduled for November 6, 2021 10am 12pm, Howard Blvd. Fire House. Hodes Veterinary Group will be administering the rabies vaccinations. Volunteers are needed.
- C. Borough Events
 - a. Beach closed September 6, 2021
 - **b.** Halloween Bash October 16, 2021 with rain date of October 23, 2021

The Board of Health members briefly reviewed the Borough upcoming events.

- Linda Tuorinsky, Roy Morance and Beth BaRoss volunteered to help during the November 6, 2021 Rabies Clinic.
- The Halloween Bash will be held October 23, 2021 not October 16, 2021 as noted in the Board of Health meeting agenda.

12. Old Business

None

13. Public Comments

None

14. Board Comments

None

15. Motion to Adjourn

Motion to Adjourn: Mrs. Tuorinsky Second: Mrs. Keenan

All in Favor: Aye

None Opposed Motion Approved

Beth Dwyer

Board of Health Administrator

CC: website